
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
August 25, 2020 
 
 
Jamie Bitler 
Larson Incitti Architects 
1900 Wazee Street Suite 1539 
Denver, CO 80202 
 
Re: PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION RESULTS:   
 Virginia Court Elementary – Advisory Site Plan  
 Application Number:  DA-1209-04 
 
Dear Mr. Bitler, 
 
The Advisory Site Plan for Virginia Court Elementary School was heard by the Aurora Planning and Zoning 
Commission at study session on August 12, 2020.  The table below shows the results of the Planning Commission's 
action. 
 

Case Number Planning Commission Action 
 

City Council 
Review Required? 

Planning Commission 
Conditions 

2006-6010-01 No comments from Planning & 
Zoning Commission; no Board of 
Education hearing requested 

No N/A  

 
Please refer to comments in the last review letter for technical issues that still need to be resolved. If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact me at cdalby@aurorgov.org.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Claire Dalby, Planner II 
City of Aurora Planning Department 
 
cc: Susan Martini, Aurora Public Schools 
 Scott Campbell, Housing and Community Services 
 File: K:\$DA\1209-04pcres 

Planning & Development Services 

Planning Division 
15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 
Aurora, Colorado 80012 
303.739.7250 
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